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April 12, 2019 
 
TO:  Sam Orth III, Director and CIO, Department of Technology 

From:  Shoreh Elhami, Enterprise Data Architect/Citywide GIS Manager 

Subject: Award of the Citywide Data Management Platform (DMP) 

 

The Department of Technology (DoT) received ten proposals in response to a Request for 
Proposals (RFQ009263) for the purchase of a Citywide Data Management Platform (DMP).  

The evaluation process was conducted in four phases. Phases one and two were based on the 
content of the proposals received from the vendors. Phase three consisted of two parts; the 
on-site Proof of Concept (POC) presentation and the hands-on examination of DMP solutions 
by DoT’s Data and Analytics Services (DAS) team. The fourth phase was focused on 
negotiations with two shortlisted vendors. The POC evaluation phase was conducted by eight 
committee members from four departments including departments of Technology, Finance, 
Public Utilities, and Public Safety.  

Nine of the ten vendors were promoted to phase two, and three were promoted to the third 
phase. The DAS team entered into negotiation with two vendors and ultimately awarded the 
contract to the vendor with the lowest best overall solution; Sogeti USA.  

The total cost of the DMP will be at $2,276,388.00 which will cover the cost of design, 
procurement, implementation, and support of the DMP. The platform consists of two 
software programs; Talend and Cloudera, professional services for implementation of the 
platform, Data Governance related services, and software support and maintenance. 

Thank you and please contact me with any questions or concerns. 

 


